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IN AND BEFORE THE OKLAHOMA STATE BOARD OF 
MEDICAL LICENSURE AND SUPERVISION 

STATE OP OKLAHOMA 

STATE OF OKLAHOMA, ex rel, 
OKLAHOMA STATE 60ARD Of 
MEDICAL LICENSURE AND 
SUPERVISION, 

Plaintiff, 

v. 

TERRENCE E. MURPHY, M.D. 
SMD Certificate No. /1 J 7 

Defendant. 

CASE NO. 

VOLUNTARY SUBMITTAL TO JURISDICTION 

COMES NOW the 'oefendant, TERRENCE E. MURPHY, M.D., the 

undersigned, and states that on this'.dL·day ot wU-1A1 
1988, he is of sound mind and not under the influence of any 

medication or drug or impaired therefrom, and said Defendant does 

further recognize his right to legal counsel and has reviewed 

this document with counsel, Robert Murphy, Stillwater, Oklahoma, 

'and being advised of his right to appear before the Oklahoma 

State Board of Medical Licensure and Supervision en bane for 

evidentiary hearing concerning his pending application, does of 

his own volition and decision waive and forego his right to 

appear before the Board for full hearing, and does. hereby 

voluntarily and of his own volition consent to the jurisdiction 

of the Oklahoma State Board of Medical Licensure and Supervision 

insofar as it entails the activities and restrictions described 

in the following numbered paragraphs. Neither the execution of 

this document nor the submittal to the Board's continuing 

jurisdiction is to be construed as an admission by or. Murphy of 

any allegations made against him by licensing authorities in any 

other State, all material allegations of which are expressly 

denied. 

1. That Defendant accepts and agrees to and does hereby 

begin a term of probation to the Oklahoma State Board of Medical 

Licensure and Supervision to continue for a period of five (5) 

years, unless earlier modified by the Board, on its own motion or 
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on the motion of the Defendant, under the following terms and 

conditions; 

(a) That during the period of probation 
Defendant will not prescribe, administer or 
dispense any medications for his personal 
use, to specifically include controlled 
dangerous substances. 

(b) T~at during the period of probation 
Defendant will take no medication exceot that 
which is authorized by a physician treating 
him for a legitimate medical need and 
Defendant shall have an affirmative duty to 
inform any physician treating him of 
allegations made concerning Defendant•s 
previous use of controlled dangerous 
substances. 

(c) That during the 9eriod of probation 
Defendant will abstain from consuming alcohol 
or any substance, specifically including but 
not limited to controlled dangerous 
substances, which would adversely affect his 
ability to practice medicine or surgery as 
interpreted by the Oklahoma State Board of 
Medical Licensure and Supervision. 

(d) That during the period of probation 
Defendant will submit biological =luid 
specimens to include, but not limited to, 
blood and urine, for analysis, upon request 
of any Investigator or other agent 
~epresenting the Oklahoma State Board of 
Medical Licensure and Supervision, and 
Defendant will pay Ear testing and analysis 
of those specimens. 

(e) During the period of probation Defendant 
will continue under psychiatcic care and 
shall authorize said treating physician to 
report to the Board cruarterly on the 
Defendant's progress, 8nd Defendant shall 
continue all supportive programs and therapy 
recommended thereby. 

(f) Defendant shall advise the Investigation 
Division of the Oklahoma Board of Medical 
Licensure and Supervision of all physicians 
.,.;he have treated him within the last five (5) 
years, including their address and telephone 
number and a.sumrnary of the treated illness, 
and Defendant shall sign a release allowing 
Investigators of the State Board to obtain 
and review those records kept by those 
physicians relating to that care and 
treatment. 

(g) During the period of probation Defendant 
will not prescribe, administer or dispense 
any Schedule drugs or controlled dangerous 
substances, until authorized by the Board. 

(h) In the event the Board authorizes 
Defendant to prescribe, administer or 
dispense any Schedule drugs or controlled 
dangerous substances, then Defendant may 
prescribe controlled dangerous substances 
only on serially-numbered, duplicate 
prescription pads and shall make the copies 
available to Investigators of the Oklahoma 
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State Board of -~edical Licensure and 
Supervision at their request, to include all 
dispensing records on controlled dangerous 
substances other than sample medication. 

(i) Defendant will immediately surrender his 
registration for State and Federal controlled 
dangerous 3ubstances to the proper 
authorities and will not apply for St3te and 
Federal registration for controlled dangerous 
substances until the terms of his probation 
have expired or are specifically modified by 
the Oklahoma State Board of Medical Licensure 
and Supervision. 

{j) During the period of probation Defendant 
will furnish to the office of the Oklahoma 
State Board of Medical Licensure and 
Supervision all current legal addresses and 
any change of address in writing. 

<k) Defendant shall appear before the Board 
or a designated member thereo~ whenever 
requested to do so. 

( l) During the period of probation Defendant 
will submit to the Investigation Division of 
the Oklahoma State Board of Medical Licensure 
anJ ~u9ervtston any eequLre~ reports anJ 

(orm6 on l timaly lnrt prompt saoia. 

(ml PUrbUant to ~QGtion 2~. H.IL 1418. lQ87 
Legialature, Oetenaant ohall promptly pay 
upon receipt of invoice from the 
1nvestigative Division of the Board ~he costs 

of 1nvestigaticn. prcsecut1cn and Drobation 
of this case. 
(n) That violation of any of the terms and 
conditions of probation shall be grounds for 
additional charges to be presented to the 
eoard after notice to the Defendant. 

2. That the jurisidiction of the Board in this individual 

proceeding will continue in this matt~r until the terms and 

conditions of probation are modified or lifted by the Oklahoma 

State Board of Medical Licensure and Supervision on their own 

motion, or on the motion of the Defendant. 

3. The Defendant further agrees that failure to meet any of 

the above terms of probation may constitute cause for the Board 

to initiate additional proceedings to suspend or revoke 

Defendant•s Supervised Medical Doctor Certificate, or Oklahoma 

Medical License, after additional due notice and hearing. 

4. The Defendant further agrees that in the event 

Investigators of the Oklahoma State Board of Medical Licensure 

and Supervision discover any other facts relating to his 

professional activities as reported by any other jurisdiction, or 

that occur in the State of Oklahoma, then the Board staff retains 
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the right to present those matters to the Board for their 

consideration, after additiona~ ~nQ ~pec1t1c notice to the 

Defendant and hearing thereon. 

I have t:"ead this instrument ·and understand 

TERRENCE E. MURPHY, 
SMD Certificate No. 

Subscribed and sworn to before me this 
-"(~-·~-~~-~--·~i-~·~·-------------· 1988. 

Notary Public 

My commi.ssion exgires: 
.. ' . ·. );. . 
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